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Dr. Alfred Bader 

2961 North Shepard Avenue 
Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53211 

October 24, 1994 

Ms. Barbara Libengood 

Speaker Service 
American Chemical Society 
1155 - 16th Street, N.W. 

Washington, D.C. 20036 

Dear Ms. Libengood: 

As you will be able to imagine, I am disappointed in the proposed schedule for the 
Keystone Circuit in April. When I looked at that circuit, I realized that it included 
Pittsburgh and Baltimore, two cities where I would very much like to speak. Also, 

flying from Milwaukee to Pittsburgh is non-stop and relatively inexpensive, and so 

we envisaged flying to Pittsburgh, renting a car and driving to at least three or 
preferably four other sections. 

I really enjoy working and giving at least two lectures a day. Hence, I would not 
like to accept the tour as proposed, to three small sections with one talk each. 

Of course, I would be happy to speak at these three sections if Pittsburgh and 
Baltimore were included. 

Many thanks for your understanding. 

Sincerely, 





LOCAL SECTIONS TEL No.202-872-4353 Dan 26.95 15e25eNe 002 P02 

oe 
a3 American Chemical Society 

epee of Membership Activities 1155 SIXTEENTH STREET, N.W. 
Office of Local Section Activites, Speaker Service WASHINGTON, D.C. 20036 
Barbara J. Libangood Phone 202-872-4612 

Fax 202-872-6337 

October 28, 1994 

Dr. Alfred Bader 

2961 North Shepard Avenue 

Milwaukee, WI 53211 

Dear Dr. Bader: 

I am writing in response to your letter of October 24, 1994. I am truly sorry that you are 
disappointed with the proposed schedule for the Keystone Circuit in April 1995. 
Unfortunately, the Speaker Service has no control over which local sections accept 

which speakers. The acceptance depends on the needs of the individual sections. The 
list of “possible” cities that 1 sent to you during my initial contact with you was just that 
“possible.” I offer the speakers who are willing to visit the circuit to the local sections, 

however, it is the section’s perogative as to which speakers the section chooses to accept. 
The Pittsburgh and the Maryland (Baltimore) sections chose not to participate in any 
local section tours this year. When I received your letter, I phoned both sections to let 
them know that you were interested in visiting their sections, however, each has already 
set their programs for 1995. 

You also mentioned in your letter that you would like to give at least two lectures a day. 

In most cases, each local section sets up “other” presentations with the speaker directly. 
That communication is between the speaker and the section, however, I’m sure that the 
sections can accommodate your request. 

Dr. Bader, I very much appreciate all the time and effort that you spend on ACS 
programs. You are a valued tour speaker, and I would like to continue our relationship. 
Please let me know what I can do to make your tour acceptable given that the Pittsburgh 
and Maryland sections are not participating. 

Sincerely, 

Lovdase) fobengad 
Barbara J. Libengood 
Speaker Service 





Ruetgers-Nease ANG 
Corporation « A subsidiary of Ritgerswerke AG 

201 Struble Road, State College, PA 16801 Phone: 814-238-2424 « Fax: 814-238-1567 Rn all 

February 24, 1995 

Dr. Alfred Bader 

2961 N. Shepard Avenue 

Milwaukee, WI 53211 

Dear Dr. Bader, 

We are looking forward to your arrival in Happy Valley on Wednesday, April 26, 1995 

for your talk to the Central Pennsylvania Section of the ACS. The meeting will be held at the 

Days Inn in Juniata, PA. Dinner will be at 6:30pm with your talk starting after the meal. Two 

slide projectors and screens will be in the room for your use. 

A hotel room has been reserved for you at the Days Inn Penn State, State College, PA for 

the evening of April 26th at a corporate rate of $50.00/night, confirmation number 43121. Please 

plan to meet me in the hotel lobby at 5:30pm. The restaurant is about 45 minutes from your 

hotel. 

There will probably be 10-20 college students at the meeting, all of them coming from the 

three schools in our area, Penn State, Lock Haven University and Juniata College. If there is 

anything else you should need, please do not hesitate to call me at phone number (814)231-9212. 

Sincerely, 

Dr. Paul F. DeCusati 

Senior Chemist, R&D 

PFD/jlw 
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Dr. Alfred Bader 

2961 North Shepard Avenue 

Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53211 

January 24, 1995 

Via Fax 202 872 6337 
Confirmation by Mail 

Ms. Barbara Libengood 
Speaker Service 

American Chemical Society 

1155 - 16th Street, N.W. 

Washington, D.C. 20036 

Dear Ms. Libengood: 

I am puzzled that I have not had a reply to my letter of October 24, 1994. 

May I correctly assume that you have not scheduled me for the Keystone lecture 
circuit? Confirmation would be appreciated. 

We can try again next year. 

All good wishes. 

Sincerely, 





Dr. Alfred Bader 

2961 North Shepard Avenue 

Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53211 

January 24, 1995 

Via Fax 202 872 6337 
Confirmation by Mail 

Ms. Barbara Libengood 

Speaker Service 

American Chemical Society 
1155 - 16th Street, N.W. 
Washington, D.C. 20036 

Dear Ms. Libengood: 

I am puzzled that I have not had a reply to my letter of October 24, 1994. 

May I correctly assume that you have not scheduled me for the Keystone lecture 
circuit? Confirmation would be appreciated. 

We can try again next year. 

All good wishes. 

Sincerely, 





S American Chemical Society 
1155 SIXTEENTH STREET, N.W. 

DEPARTMENT OF MEMBERSHIP WASHINGTON, D.C. 20036 

ACTIVITIES Phone (202) 872-4600 

October 18, 1994 

To; Dr. Alfred Bader 

From: Barbara J. Libengood /; 

Subject: 1995 Proposed Itineraries 

Enclosed is a copy of your proposed itinerary for your speaking tour in 
1995. The itineraries, which contain most if not all information pertaining 
to local contacts and topic selections, are enclosed to help you plan your 
schedule. 

Please review the itinerary carefully, preferably using a map for 
reference. If you approve of it, please confirm the schedule by Signing and 
returning the enclosed forn. Should you wish to make changes in the plans 
proposed for the trip, please call me at (202) 872-4612. I’d appreciate 
receiving a response from you by November 1, 1994. 

Sections’ plans sometimes change during the course of a tour season (as 
do speakers’ plans, occasionally); should circumstances arise that require 
any substantive change in any of your tour schedules, I’11]1 consult you 
immediately regarding the best way to arrange a new schedule. We try to 
maintain the tour speaker program as a flexible system, for the convenience 
of speakers and sections alike, and we appreciate your cooperation. 

Approximately two months prior to your tour, our office will send you a 
final itinerary, including the latest information regarding contacts and 
meeting sites; we will also send demographic profiles of the sections you 
will visit, to give you a better feel for your potential audience. (At that 
time, you may also request a cash advance for your travel expenses.) Please 
consider your itinerary to be tentative until you receive this final version. 
Tt is wise to make preliminary inquiries to plan your travel, based on the 
proposed itinerary, but please don’t put any money down for plane tickets or 
rental cars until you’ve seen the final schedule contained in your pretour 
package. 

2 appreciate your generous participation in the tour speaker p 
Please give me a call with any questions or concerns you might fave 

Enclosures 





Proposed Itinerary and Contacts 

Dr. Alfred Bader 

Keystone Circuit 

Date/Location/Topic 

Monday, April 24, 1995 

Morgantown, W.V. 

Topic 1 

Tuesday, April 25, 1995 

Frostburg, MD 

Topic 2 

Wednesday, April 26, 1995 

State College/Bellefonte, PA 

Topic 2 

Evening meetings are planned by all sections. 

Topic 1: Adventures of a Chemist - Collector. 

Topic 2: The Detective’s Eye. 

9/28/94 

Contact Person 

Dr. John H. Penn 

Northern West Virginia Section 

Chemistry Department 

West Virginia University 

Morgantown, WV 26506-6045 

(304) 293-3068 (Work) 

(304) 296-7366 (Home) 
(304) 293-4904 (Fax) 

Dr. Robert J. Larivee 

Western Maryland Section 

Department of Chemistry 

Frostburg State University 

Frostburg, MD 21532 

(301) 689-4091 (Work) 

(301) 463-5766 (Home) 

Dr. Paul F. DeCusati 

Central Pennsylvania Section 

Ruetgers-Nease Corporation 

201 Struble Road 

State College, PA 16801 

(814) 231-9212 (Work) 

(814) 353-1118 (Home) 

(814) 238-1567 (Fax) 

(814) 238-2424 (Other) 





TO: Barbara J. Libengood, ACS Speaker Service 

FROM: Dr. Alfred Bader 

RE: Keystone Circuit Tour 

This is to confirm the itinerary for the above-referenced ACS local 
section speaking tour. 

Initials Date 

Please return by November 1, 1994 

Return to: Office of Local Section Activities 
American Chemical Society 
1155 Sixteenth Street, N.W. 
Washington, DC 20036 
(202) 872-6337 Fax 





Dr. Alfred Bader 

2961 North Shepard Avenue 
Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53211 

August 9, 1994 

Ms. Barbara J. Libengood 

A.C.S. Speaker Service 
American Chemical Society 
1155 - 16th Street, N.W. 
Washington, D.C. 20036 

Dear Ms. Libengood: 

I look forward to visiting some of the sections of the Keystone Circuit next April. 

However, please do remember that I would like to visit only five sections, and not 

six, and that I very much hope to give more than one talk in each city. 

I felt so badly about Murray in Kentucky last year, who had wanted me to speak 

there but it just wasn’t possible. 

I would very much like to fly to one city, say, Pittsburgh, on a Sunday and then 

drive to four other cities and fly back from Pittsburgh the following Sunday. That 

would give us a free day, Saturday, but the extra cost of that day much more than 

balances the lower cost of transportation. 

I look forward to your detailed itinerary. 

Best wishes. 

Sincerely, 





Dr. Alfred Bader 

2961 North Shepard Avenue 
Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53211 

August 9, 1994 

Ms. Barbara J. Libengood 

A.C.S. Speaker Service 

American Chemical Society 
1155 - 16th Street, N.W. 
Washington, D.C. 20036 

Dear Ms. Libengood: 

I look forward to visiting some of the sections of the Keystone Circuit next April. 

However, please do remember that I would like to visit only five sections, and not 

six, and that I very much hope to give more than one talk in each city. 

I felt so badly about Murray in Kentucky last year, who had wanted me to speak 
there but it just wasn’t possible. 

I would very much like to fly to one city, say, Pittsburgh, on a Sunday and then 

drive to four other cities and fly back from Pittsburgh the following Sunday. That 

would give us a free day, Saturday, but the extra cost of that day much more than 
balances the lower cost of transportation. 

I look forward to your detailed itinerary. 

Best wishes. 

Sincerely, 





AX 
yy American Chemical Society 

1155 SIXTEENTH STREET, N.W. 
DEPARTMENT OF MEMBER WASHINGTON, D.C. 20036 
AND PROFESSIONAL SERVICES Phone (202) 872-4600 

August 5, 1994 

Dr. Alfred R. Bader 
2961 North Shepard Avenue 
Milwaukee, “WI 53211 

Dear Dr. Bader: 

Thank you for agreeing to conduct an ACS speaking tour next year! The 
local sections along the Keystone Circuit will be delighted to learn that 
you’ve accepted their invitation for the week of April 24-29, 1995. 

Later this year I’1l be in touch with you again to work out more of the 
details of your trip. Feel free to call me in the meantime, however, if you 
have questions. My telephone number is 202/872-4612. 

Once more, thank you very much for setting aside all that time for us. 
Your generous cooperation and continuing support of the Speaker Service are 
enormously appreciated. 

Sincerely, 

4 f ae pf 
Ve f 4 4 —— >< s eh a y f { ) ? as 

; fare L bp Jame 4 =k FY tr GEC LA f t ies / 

‘ Barbara J. Libengood WY 
ACS Speaker Service 

BJL/jah 









FAX TRANSMITTAL SHEET 

FROM: DR. ALFRED BADER 

2961 North Shepard Ave. 

Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53211 

PHONE: (414) 962-5169 

(414) 962-8322 
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FAX TRANSMITTAL SHEET 

Dr. Alfred Bader 

2961 North Shepard Avenue 
Milwaukee, Wisconsin 53211 

Telephone 414 962 5169 
FAX 414 962 8322 

July 13, 1994 

TO: Ms. Barbara Libengood 

American Chemical Society 

202 872 6337 

Dear Ms. Libengood: 

Thank you so much for sending me the possibilities for an A.C.S. speaker tour for 1995. 

Isabel and I would be very interested in the Keystone Circuit, but the weather in February and 
March is just too uncertain, and in November of next year we are already committed to being 

in Europe. 

I am afraid that the only thing to do is to pass for 1995 and to hope that the Keystone Circuit 

might be available in 1996, either in April or in October, and of course also that I will still be 
able to travel. 

Many thanks for your help. 

Sincerely, 





Ace NEM &: PROF Svcs REE Nit2D Pet 2 Boot I ieee Paes No Oe 




